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PASTORôS PONDERINGS:  LIVING AND LEARNING 

Joyous Easter greetings, siblings in Christ! 

We find ourselves squarely in the Easter Season. Alleluias fill the air; the liturgical color is white! 

The season of Easter is one of new life in the resurrected Son of God! The contrast between the 

season of Lent and the season of Easter highlights the contrast between the darkness of the 

world and light of Jesus Christ. When we live as ñchildren of the lightò our words and actions 

ought to reflect the love that God shows us through Jesus Christ.  

As adults, our understanding of the world is shaped by experience 

and education. As children, our world is (or was for many of us :) 

constructed by lived experiences. Our worldview develops by living in 

the world. To highlight this, I view my kids development as baseball/

softball players, as a prime example. In the house, we talk about the 

game; hitting requires attention, hand/eye coordination, and a fluid 

swing. Talking in theory is great, but without getting a bat in the 

childôs hands, the game of ball remains in the brain. As I throw ball 

after ball in batting practice, I see the changes in stance, swing, and 

ultimately, the amount of balls hit. I can (and do) talk my kids into a 

state of boredom. But the best teaching I can provide to them, is by 

doing. 

And so it is with a life of faith. It is easy to talk about how a life of faith is important. We can (and 

should) continue to think about who God is, and who we are as Godôs people. However, our faith 

in God and Godôs promises is a series of lived out events. This is why worship is a pillar of our 

faith life; we gather to sing, pray, and celebrate the sacraments together. We go beyond talking 

about God, and experience the love of God in the Word, the waters of baptism, and the wheat 

and wine of Holy Communion!  

For good, or bad, we learn about the world and ourselves by words spoken and actions exhibited 

by others. In this life of community, we grow together, not perfectly, but faithfully. We live, we 

learn, we confess, and we are forgiven. Never will you realize the full impact your words or deeds 

have on others. Never will you fully be able to thank those who have loved and guided you by 

their words and actions. Every word spoken and action exhibited for Godôs glory reveals the will 

of God in this kingdom.  

The accounts of Jesusô resurrection are what sets life in Christian faith apart from life in many 
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good and generous organizations. At the heart of our understanding of God and this world is that 

that life is spoken into being, sustained, and redeemed by the Triune God! In love, God spoke crea-

tion into being (Genesis 1). In love, God sent the prophets to speak to Godôs people. In love, God 

acted upon Godôs words by sending Godôs Son, Jesus Christ. In love, God resurrected the mutilated 

and dead body of Christ. In love, Godôs Holy Spirit works around, among, and through creation to 

keep us in faith and extend Godôs love to the rest of creation.  

The first disciples of Jesus Christ are examples of learning and living for us as a disciple of Christ. 

God is not only a God of love, but is also a God of patience. After teaching about His death and   

resurrection before it happened, the disciples should have known that the tomb could not keep      

Jesus. However, in their ñé perplexityé terroré [and] amazementéò (NRSV, Luke 24:4, 5, 12), the 

disciples still struggled to make sense or live into the new reality God has created. God didnôt give 

up, or chastise, or even abandon these humans. God showed up in their lives, the very real, bodily 

Jesus Christ, and brought Godôs peace to them. Jesus entered the locked room (John 20:19) and 

showed up on the road to Emmaus (Luke 24:13-15). Jesus and the disciples shared table fellowship 

and experienced new life in Christ!  

As we navigate this world together, it is worth our time and attention to think about how we learn 

about God and faith here and now. It is worth our attention to listen and watch for Godôs actions of 

new life for the world. It is worth our energy to act in love towards others and speak in ways that   

testify to the resurrected Christ.  We donôt navigate this world alone; we are created to live in      

community with the rest of Godôs creation. We donôt always do this (and at times we do this, but do   

it poorly), but we do have a community of faith in which we can learn and grow together.  On     

Tuesday, April 30, we worshipped God and celebrated the life of Tippy Bach. Her words, carefully 

selected, testified to the Lord and Savior of the world. Her actions reflected her trust in God, through 

giving generously of her time, talents, and treasures.  

As we work towards living more fully into Godôs Easter action of resurrection, I pray that we continue 

to grow as individuals and as a community of faith. I pray that the words you use testify to Godôs  

saving love for the world in Christ. I pray that your actions align with Godôs will of abundant life for all 

living things. I pray that others who see you and hear you feel the love of God through you. May you 

continue to live, and to learn, rooted in Godôs good news for you and for all of creation é todayé 

tomorrowé forever.  

Happy Easter! 

Soli Deo Gloria, 

 

The council has voted to hold the congregational semi-annual meeting on Sunday, May 19, 2019 

after worship. We will have elections, hear reports from the various committees, and make other    

decisions for the sake of ministry. More information will be coming in the days ahead.  
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               Something new has begun at Epiphany.  The first Jazz Vespers was held April 14, and nearly fifty   

people came to worship! The next Jazz Vespers service will be held May 12 at 5:00 PM!  

         With the jazz music of the New Arts Jazztet we sing evening prayer the second Sunday of each month. 

Mark your calendars for May 12 as our alternative worship offering is expanded with Jazz Vespers. This a 

different format from Sunday morning worship. Come and bring some friends with you. We think é and 

hope ... and pray that you will enjoy it. 

         If you are on social media, please share! If you have access to a bulletin board/public posting place, get 

a flyer from the church office and post it!  

        Thanks to Philip Brown for his work in coordinating the musicians and working through the worship        

planning! Itôs a great opportunity to sing, pray, and gather on Sunday evenings. 
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CAMPUS MINISTRY 

Sunday Evening 

 

May 12 

 

5:00 P.M. 

 

Here at Epiphany 

 

            We continue to have our faith community enhanced by the 

presence of many SIU college students! As with every school year, 

we will begin saying ñgood-byeò to our students - some just for the     

summer, some who are graduating and leaving.  At the end of     

worship on Sunday, May 5, we will have a special blessing and   

prayer for the college students. Then, during fellowship time, we 

will celebrate with them another year of school complete!  

            Our last campus ministry event for this school year is 

Sunday, May 5, where our last installment of Grace Caf® will be 

held from 8:00-10:00 PM.  



       A VERY BIG THANK YOU to everyone who participated in Epiphany's Book-In-a-Basket project 
for 2019!  Your generous efforts resulted in delivery of 138 wonderfully colorful 
and well-stocked Easter baskets to the Marion office of Lutheran Social Services 
of Illinois.  Staff there indicated our baskets would likely all go to intact families -- that 
is, children living at home with their natural parents -- as they tend to be in greatest 
need.  Any  baskets remaining after distribution to those families would go to children in 
foster care.  The staff also expressed sincere thanks for all of the help and support that 
our congregation provides, as well as their best wishes for a happy Easter!   

 
 
In addition, many 
thanks  to Lynn 
Smith and Pam Umlauf-Brown, 
for spearheading this project again 
this year!  

п 

The Easter Book-in-a Basket Project 

Good Shepherd Sunday, May 12 

         Sunday, May 12, is Good Shepherd Sunday, when we will 

spotlight the work of and encourage financial support for LSSI.  There 

will be bulletin inserts and a short video to view in the fellowship hall 

after the service.   

         Also, on Sunday, May 19, two representatives from LSSI, Molly 

Arnoldt and David Novak, will pay a visit to Epiphany.  They will be 

presenting during the adult Sunday School time and Mr. Novak will 

preach for the service.  Then they will make a very brief appearance at 

the annual meeting.  

¢ƘŜ DƻƻŘ Shepherd ōȅ CǊŀƴŎƛǎ Iƻƻƪ 
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Social Ministry 
Committee 

Candy? Sure, weôll help! Our faithful 

SIU students join in the assembly line. 
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              Faith on Tap continues on Tuesday, May 7 at 

Mollyôs Pint which is located in Murphysboro at 12 North 

13th Street. Feel free to bring a snack to share, and bring 

your Bible!  We will share thoughts and questions during 

introductions, then we will talk about Easter é   and the        

resurrection!  

              Faith on Tap will start at 6:31 PM and end when 

everyone has left.  All are welcome to join the fun. Bring a 

friend with you.  

             Hope to see you there. 
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          Want some very good news? Members and friends of 

Epiphany claimed all the items on our church ñto do listò  

and they are done!  A special thank you to all who helped 

with the church work day. 

          Sometime soon (May or June) the parking lot will be 

resurfaced. We have not yet been given a date for the     

project, but you will be receiving this important information 

in the near future.  

    Please let me know if there are any property issues that need to be addressed. 

    Thank you, 

     Marilyn Starkey            

Church Work Day: ñMission Accomplishedò 

Marilyn Starkey 

Property 

Committee 

            The Central/Southern Illinois Synod Assembly gathers next month! From Thursday, June 6 

through Saturday, June 8, delegates from across the synod will gather in Springfield, Illinois for the thir-

ty-second annual synod assembly. The theme this year is ñWe Lift Our Eyes to the Hills,ò with the 

theme text coming from Psalm 121:1-2. Please keep William Hogsett, Lynn Smith, Marilyn Starkey, 

and Pastor Paul in your prayers, as they prepare 

for this yearôs synod assembly. If you would like 

to know more, check out the synod website:  

        

                www.csis-elca.org. 

Central/Southern Illinois Synod Assembly: June 6 - 8 


